








Mr. Gonzalez recognized Dr. Tomlinson to give the Grants Program updates. Staff changes 
include the addition of one new staff member, Timothy Knoepke. Dr. Tomlinson discussed the 
new grants system, and informed the commissioners that 93 applications were submitted for 
Small Matching grants during most recent cycle. She provided the cycle dates of the Special 
Category grants, and informed the commissioners that the review and ranking meetings are 
scheduled for September 19 and 20, but may want to extend to another half day depending on 
how many applications are submitted. Ms. Uguccioni asked if there are any special provisions 
give to Rural Economic Development Initiative (REDI) communities for Small Matching grants. 
Dr. Tomlinson answered that they are ranked in the same way, but for Small Matching grants 
they do not have to provide a match and for Special Category they only have to provide a 10% 
match. Mr. Birtman asked about proviso language regarding the REDI communities, and who 
was behind it. Ms. Fitz-Patrick explained that the language would have provided that REDI 
communities be ranked separately, and that the FHC would have been reviewing four separate 
lists. Mr. Birtman asked how the Division informs applicants if they are awarded a grant. Dr. 
Tomlinson answered that Grants staff reach out to funded grantees with a letter after receiving 
the signed budget by the Governor. Mr. Birtman asked if those who are not funded also receive a 
letter and Dr. Tomlinson answered affirmatively. 

Item IX. Other Business 
None. 

Item X. Public Comment 
None. 

Item XI. Adjourn 
Mr. Gonzalez requested a motion to adjourn. Mr. Birtman so moved. 

Approved: _ __8/11/2017 _ 




